Reedley College Technology Advisory Committee

A Standing sub-committee of the Facility Committee
Minutes

September 7, 2012
12:00 p.m. – 12:50 p.m.

RC - PCR
Madera – 114B (PCR)
Gary S. (Dir. Of Tech), Colleen S. (FASS MIDI lab), Janice L. (FASS Art/Mac lab), Anna M. (Comp/Lit/Comm), David N. (for Nancy F. Reading/Language), James D. (Classified Senate), John C. (Madera), Linda N. (Business Services) 
Reports

1. Constituent groups/Department reps

a. Gary (Dir. Of Tech)– 
i. Infrastructure project is really going, not in classrooms yet due to waiting on materials, project will end in April (network infrastructure on campus), will double speed to District Office, will help PolyCom, 
ii. Action Plan for replacement cycle put forth last semester is in limbo – no $ for replacement cycle
b. Janice/Gary (FASS Art/Mac lab) – 
i. Signed campus agreement with Adobe (everyone can have Acrobat to write to a pdf and create secure forms – possibly a home-use agreement also; PhotoShop, and CS6, too

ii. EndDesign being used in Journalism
2. Distance Education Committee (Anna Martinez/Gary)
a. Anna (DE chair) – 

i. Haven’t met yet – plan to crash the next WI DE/TAC meeting to discuss operating agreements, etc.)

ii. Clarified that David Atencio is this year’s DE/Staff Development Coordinator, but Anna is DE Committee Chair, Gary is Staff Development Committee Chair

b. Gary (WI DE/TAC chair) – Their committee is discussing how the DE component will work in their combined committee – will likely be a TAC with a DE sub-group - next meeting probably Oct 4 (first Thursday of every month) 
Old Business
1. New chair elected by email ballot, Anna Martinez

2. Recommendations from TAC (Sharon Wu)

a. Get feedback to Anna by Monday afternoon, 9/10
b. James says room R4-B is done and can be removed from the list.

c. Anna mentioned that the PolyCom item may need to be revised due to the current work with the network infrastructure

d. It was suggested that when we forward these suggestions, we should not say “This committee would LIKE to see these…” or “This committee WISHES…” – the language should emphasize that we consider these items important in light of budget constraints

3. James wants to know if we will continue using Tutor Trac (or only SARS) – Sheryl Young-Manning told him something about Tutor Trac being required by the state (James will be finding out more on why she was concerned and report at next meeting)

4. David inquired about Bb upgrade and how it’s going.  Gary says seems to be going smooth.  John said Bb was buggy but working now.  Some minor buggy issues – Gary says make sure to tell Dave/Anna/Gary and they can check on it before forwarding the issue to Bb people.

New Business

1. Staff development and training
a. David Atencio would like to know committees suggestions for training ideas.

b. Rio will be coming for Camtasia, likely Spring 13, Linda Nies says faculty are welcome to the Classified Prof trainings (Gary says he does the training, he can open it up) – attendance is currently light at these trainings
c. David says he’d like more advanced training.  He mentioned publishing things like the @ONE courses for everyone to consider – they are cheap and faculty can use for salary advancement credit.  He’d like to see more philosophical training.
d. John suggested putting some trainings on video and then online, James says let’s localize them all in one spot – good for adjuncts –they would need to be updated occasionally since versions update and change all the time

e. It was reported that David Atencio mentioned our staff development budget has $8,000 left – staff should find alternate sources of money to supplement any request for funds from that committee to increase the chances of the request being granted
2. Membership updates – looking for members to represent:

a. Math/Tech to replace Sharon Wu – please urge anyone you think would be great – Sharon is looking as well

b. Business to replace Daniel Morales – Anna is working on David Atencio, but please urge anyone you know

c. Health Science – Dept. Chair Barry Warmerdam has asked, but had no takers – please urge anyone you know

d. Jim Chin (Madera rep) is currently busy with WI admin duties as well as Madera – we will keep his representation as assigned.
3. Operating agreement revision

a. Please get your feedback to Anna by Friday afternoon, 9/14.

b. Anna will post current college goals and strategic directions – please let her know how you think the committee lines up with those (page 2 of operating agreement)
c. We will look into changing meeting time – everyone present at this meeting are free at 11am or 12pm (Nancy is free at 11 only).  Anna will send email to other members to see if 11 or 12 is better and go with majority.  She will also look at other committee meeting times to be sure there are no/minimal conflicts.

4. OTHER – We need feedback that grade submission rosters were received (David got his confirmation well into summer break) – John will be sending Gary an email so this can be mentioned
Next Meeting:  Friday, October 5 at 12:00pm (possibly 11am)
